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Retaining mothers of older multiples has been a problem since the inception of mothers of multiples (MOM) clubs. Local clubs were formed due to the need for information and support for mothers when multiples were added to the family. Most members joined their club when they were pregnant or shortly after the birth of their multiples. Most members attend meetings/events of their local club until their multiples reach school age. The vast majority then drops out, choosing not to renew their membership.

NOMOTC’s survey “Involving and Retaining Mothers of Older Multiples” was developed to explore ideas for keeping these members. 

The survey was filled out by mothers with multiples over age five. A total of 310 surveys were received. The age of respondents ranged from 25 to 55+ years with 37 percent from 25 to 40 years and 63 percent from 41 to 55+ years. The ages of the multiples ranged from two to 55 years. 

The vast majority of mothers joined their local club when their multiples were zero to two years (94 percent).
The longest length of membership in a local club was 50+ years. The majority length was six to ten years (38 percent). Interestingly, 18 percent have been members over 20 years. To have so many over 20 years gives credence to the information that was gathered. And it proves that local clubs can retain members with substantial longevity. 

The reasons members attend less than seven club meetings, were that their children were older, the programs were not of interest to them, feeling uncomfortable, and no connection with members, 

The respondents offered a large number of ideas for keeping mothers with older multiples.
· Make sure the club focus is not just on MOMs with young multiples.
· Have meeting topics that are appropriate for all members (generic topics like woman’s health, fitness, CPR, book club, etc.).
· Hold meetings where “seasoned” members come and share stories/experiences.
· Reduce dues to members five plus years. Offer free memberships for fifteen plus years to entice continued membership.
· Acknowledge the contributions of members with older multiples (Awards Night). This gives kudos to and increases awareness of these members.
· Find out what the needs are of moms with older multiples in your club. 

· Have an “experienced” MOM coordinator who has breakout sessions when the meeting is geared to younger MOMs.
· Try to have fewer programs and more socializing time.
· Introduce long time members at meetings.
· Keep meetings fun.
·  Have activities that encourage interaction like Bunco.
· Try starting a breakfast or lunch group that meets when kids are in school.
· Don’t penalize members for not attending meetings/events.
· Have a “club within a club” geared toward seasoned MOMs. 
· Offer activities for school aged children. 

· Encourage members with older multiples to attend state and national conventions. It will keep them involved at the local, state and national level. 

· Offer scholarships for multiples graduating from HS. Members may continue membership for possible scholarship award.
· Include meeting topics about school age issues. Offer these members something they cannot get elsewhere so that they will make time in their schedules to attend.
· Allow grandchildren to club parties. 

· Offer a column in your newsletter from seasoned MOM’s perspective.
· Encourage members to stay. Treat them with respect; welcome them, keep them active and involved, and never make them feel left out. Ask their advice but also ask them for ideas. Give them reasons to participate – MOM panels, sharing experiences, chairmanships, etc. Make them feel their contributions and talents are wanted and valued.
The reasons MOMs stay members in local clubs is because of friendships they have developed; for the information/support they cannot find in other places; for “Me Time” away from the family; and the desire to help newer members because they are grateful for the assistance they received when they first joined.

Mel: Could you put these in side boxes – highlighted somehow? I think these are great quotes to spotlight:
One respondent said, “We are more than just MOMs, we are groups of friends. The older members pass this legacy down to newer members. We need to continue to do so.” Another stated, “I think that staying a member is basically due to the member’s loyalty to their club and her continued pride in being a member of such an exclusive group of women.”
